## Selectmen's Meeting August 24, 2011

Vinal Pendexter, Margaret Aspinall and Nancy Perkins were present for the meeting.

Minutes and warrants reviewed and signed.

Ted Dandridge's request to advertise his service on the Town's billboard was denied. Selectmen suggested he take advantage of the "What's Going On" column in the Shopping Guide.

John Cleveland of Community Dynamics offered his services for an "initial" meeting (at no cost) with the Pike Hall Committee.

Selectmen reviewed the house plan submitted by Mike Humphrey to be built at 69 Main Street, U04-025.

An abatement form and a letter of explanation were signed for the \$618.54 Brian Libby was overcharged for real estate taxes on 216 Kimball Hill Road, map/lot R07-023.

Selectmen signed the 2<sup>nd</sup> notice letter regarding delinquent taxes to Avis Jones that will be sent certified mail.

Diane asked selectmen to write a letter to support her effort to apply for a Bangor Daily News Scholarship to pay the registration fee of a Voter Registration Workshop.

Motion made to have the Planning Board review the Shoreland Zoning, Water Quality Plan, and Land Use District maps for accuracy against the old maps and the Land Use Ordinance Manual. Maps need to be analyzed, adopted, and bound to preserve them. Seconded and approved.

Motion made to move the selectmen's meeting from Wednesday, September 7<sup>th</sup> to Monday, September 12<sup>th</sup> to accommodate vacation schedules. Seconded and approved.

Bids for heating fuel discussed. Selectmen tabled action until next meeting.

Mary Pingree and Heidi Humphrey Cates were approved to use the fire station on Sunday, August 28<sup>th</sup>.

FEMA survey completed by fire chief and selectmen signed at meeting.

The 2012 Proposed State Valuation numbers were reviewed.

## Selectmen's Meeting August 24, 2011

Continued....

Motion made to adjourn the meeting.

Vinal Pendexter

Margaret P. Aspinall

Nancy Sterkins